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Natuiaii st ’ s Office®
St Etl'l 10 j, c

2 0 th • 1 © u ru ar j 1 >2 2 •

oir,

1 have une nonour co svace that I have this day handed o er to

the runlie uor’.s Depaitment two casss of seals skeletons for tmn

scission to the ■. ri ish iuseum©

There will be another cosi^iiH.eat to be sent in au short tine*

•Ail these seals were collected in South shetland b\ we last 

season,ana will include six whole skeletons of ..eddell’s .L&al,=^a^

parts, of four others,t.,o skeletons of the Sea Leeward and two of

"Cue urao eating Seal,ana sone aa..i'clonal skulls©

3ol shall inform you when che nekt cousi,'..m-ent has b^en prepared©

1 have me honour to oe,

Sir,

- our obedient servant,

(u •E.Hah.iltou)

u o v e r nin e n t h’a t u r a 1 i s t •

The Honourable Colonial Secretary©

at anley©



K4/2?

1st March,

Tith reference to your letter to the
Colonial Office, No.1379/19 of the 10th
June 1919, I am directed by the Governor
to inform you that two cases containing
seal skeletons have been forwarded to vou
by Mr. J. P. Hamilton, Government Natural­
ist. A further consismment mill follow
when the specimens have been prepared for

transmission.
2. All the specimens were collected bv

Hr. Hamilton at the Couth Chetlands during
his visit last season and will include six
whole skeletons of Reddell’s seal, parts
of four others, two skeletons of the sea
leopard, two of the crab eating seal and
some additional skulls.

The Director,
British Museum (Natural History)

Cromwell Hoad,

London, f. 7.

I am,
Sir,

Your obedient serWnt,

H.Henn iker-Heaton

Colonial Secretary



BRITISH MUSEUM (NATURAL HISTORY),Telephone :
Western 7118 & 7119.

I desire to acknowledge the receipt of your letter
No.164/22 of 1st March, referring to Seal-skeletons collected

by Mr. J.E. Hamilton at the South Shetland Islands. The
six skeletons of Weddell’s Seal, with parts of other specimens,
have duly arrived, in good order; but from information received
from Mr. Hamilton, it appears that the skeletons of Sea
Leopard and Crab-eating Seal referred to in your letter are to
follow later.

2. I have had the pleasure of reporting these
gifts to the Trustees of the British Museum, and I am to send
you their special thanks for the assistance which has thus been
given by the Colonial Government to the National Museum. I am
to acknowledge in particular the generosity which has been
shown by the Colonial Government in paying the freight of
specimens which have been sent to the Museum.

3. The specimens which have been obtained by Mr.
Hamilton, thanks to the facilities which have been given him,
are of real value and interest. A black and white Porpoise,
obtained by him at the Falkland Islands and recently received
at the Museum, proves to be specially important. It has
enabled us to elucidate a description which though published
in 1804 has hitherto remained unintelligible owing to the
want of specimens with which to compare it. The species had
not previously been represented in the British Museum, nor,
so far as I am aware, in any other Museum except that at La
Plata.

I am,
Sir,

Your obedient Servant,

THE COLONIAL SECRETARY, ——
STANLEY,
FALKLAND ISLANDS.


